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Purpose



At the meeting on 31 March 2005, the Chairperson said that the Home Affairs Bureau would launch a pilot community development project for the ethnic minorities in 2005-06.  This paper updates members on developments.

Background
2.

According to the 2001 Census, there are over 40 000 South Asians in Hong Kong.  Many of them are from countries like India, Nepal and Pakistan.  Due to language barriers and lack of relevant information, some of the South Asian communities are not able to get access to the community resources.  The problem is particularly serious among Nepalese and Pakistani as a relatively smaller proportion of them speak either English or Cantonese.  Their needs may also not be adequately addressed by existing mainstream social services due to cultural differences.

3.

The Home Affairs Bureau has been striving to promote racial harmony and equality as part of our policy on protecting human rights.  In view of the needs of the ethnic minorities from South Asia, we have decided to set up a Community Development Team for Ethnic Minorities from South Asia in the Yau Tsim Mong District with the primary objective of building up their capacity to tackle their own problems.  As over 18 % of South Asians in Hong Kong are living in Yau Tsim Mong, we consider it appropriate to set up the service team in this district.

Objectives
4.

The team should focus primarily on building up the capacity of ethnic minorities to participate actively in community affairs with a view to achieving sustainable community development.  It should also help to assist the ethnic minorities in getting access to community resources and social services, as well as to foster better understanding, respect and cooperation among people of different racial backgrounds so as to promote racial harmony.
The Project
5.

The budget for the service team is around $1.4 million per annum.  The contract sum would be paid on a lump-sum basis to cover personal emoluments, including mandatory provident fund for staff, and costs associated with the operation of the team and its services.  It would be a time-limited project for two years.  The service specifications as well as output and outcome requirements would be specified in the project brief.  The continuation of the project would be subject to availability of funds and prevailing service needs.
Vetting Committee
6.

A vetting committee would be formed to scrutinize the proposals submitted by NGOs or other interested parties.  The committee would be chaired by a public officer of the Home Affairs Bureau and would consist of a representative of the Social Welfare Department, academics in the fields of social work or social sciences, as well as other independent persons.  The decision of the committee would be final.
Timeframe
7.

On 8 July 2005, the Home Affairs Bureau formally invited NGOs and other organizations to bid for the project.  The service is expected to roll out in late 2005.
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